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Date 23 January 2025 

 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
As you will be aware, the Met Office has issued amber and yellow weather warnings for 
Perth and Kinross on Friday 24 January 2025, as well as a red weather warning for 
other parts of Scotland. 
 
This is likely to cause considerable disruption throughout the day. 
 
As a precaution, we have taken the difficult decision to close all Perth and Kinross 
Schools and Early Learning and Childcare Settings tomorrow. 
 
UHI Perth will also be closing its campus, which means pupils will be unable to attend 
placements there on Friday. 
 
We understand the impact this will have on parents and carers but the safety of our 
children and young people is our priority.  
 
Remote learning will be provided for pupils.  We expect schools to be open as normal 
on Monday, 27 January 2025. 
 
Further updates will be provided through Perth and Kinross Council’s social media 
channels and website.  If there are any further updates regarding schools we will 
contact you directly. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 

 
 
David Macluskey 
Strategic Lead: Education and Learning (Chief Education Officer) 

Delayed Office Opening 
for Employee Training 
This office will be closed from 
8.45 am - 11.00 am on the first 
Thursday of each month. 
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